Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (31 May & 1 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 17

Topic:  Regional Entry Point

Hansard Page: 427

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked:  Is there any internal documentation that advises precisely what the regional/portal regional entry point will encompass?  Can that be made available to the committee?

Answer:  

There are various internal notes and minutes, but the following summarises the scope of the regional entry point (portal):

The need for a single on-line access point for Commonwealth Government information relevant to regional Australia has been identified through numerous consultations such as, the Regional Australia Summit, the Regional Forums Australia Programme and independent market research.

The “Regional Entry Point” (this is a working title for the project) is one of 18 customer focused portals the Commonwealth is developing. It will be designed with customers in mind, allowing people to easily find what they need to know about government services without having to know anything about how government is structured. When fully developed the “REP” will allow people in regional Australia to access information about Commonwealth government programs and services in their geographical area.

The “Regional Entry Point” also forms part of the broader regional communications campaign and is closely related to other communications tools such as the Rural Book, the GrantsLINK web site and the Countrylink Australia call centre.

The first stage of the REP will have a unique web presence targeted at regional and rural Australia. It will provide a single point of access to information and services in the Commonwealth that is relevant to regional and rural Australians. In addition, feedback mechanisms will be established to monitor usage of the site and to assist in its continual improvement.

The range of Commonwealth content that will be relevant to the REP project is extremely broad. Initial planning divides this content into four main streams: 

· structured links directed at specific Commonwealth programmes and services – these will be sourced from other sites within the Customer-Focussed Portals Framework and other key sites such as fed.gov.au.

· case study materials that highlight success stories in areas such as sustainable community development.

· “regional highlights” promoting new and/or expanding initiatives or topical information for a specific period in time – end of financial year, budget etc.

· access to a regionally-targeted collections of media releases, programme announcements, discussion groups and key policy documents.

Future stages of the “Regional Entry Point” will identify suitable technologies that may facilitate: 

· geo-spatial mapping of information, programmes and services.

· expansion of content and links to include all spheres of government.

· capacity for on-line transaction processing.
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